April 13, 2015

Student: Lambda Chi Alpha
President, Joey Bailey

Address: baileyjd@goldmail.etsu.edu
519 West Pine St

Johnson City, TN 37604

Dear Mr. Bailey:

This letter confirms the results of my review of Lambda Chi Alpha Fraternity’s disciplinary appeal,
which we discussed in our meeting on April 8, 2015. In a University Judicial Board hearing held on
March 19, 2015, Lambda Chi Alpha was found responsible for:

* Disorderly Conduct

» Failure to Cooperate with Institutional Officials
* Hazing

* Providing False Information

* Violation of General Rules and Regulations

After review of the appeal, | am writing to inform you that the finding of the University Judicial
Board has been upheld. The seriousness of the violations and repeated offenses by the Chapter
warrant a significant period of suspension. The actions of the Chapter have put individuals at risk,
are inconsistent with the values of the University, have continued over time, and will not be
accepted in our community.

The period of suspension has been amended to four years. On or after March 20, 2019, Lambda
Chi Alpha Fraternity will be eligible to submit a plan for recolonization and reinstatement of the
Chapter that ensures appropriate oversight and leadership from the alumni and the national
organization. The plan must be approved by the University and must follow established
Interfraternity Council policies.

If Lambda Chi Alpha chooses to pursue reinstatement upon completion of the period of
suspension, the University will conduct a thorough review with alumni leadership and the national

organization to ensure that a well-developed and comprehensive recolonization plan is in place.

Sincerely,

O Lharlin, Ot

Joe Sherlin
Vice President for Student Affairs

sherlin@etsu.edu
423-439-4210



For more information on ETSU's student discipplinary processes, please visit the Student Conduct
website at: http://www.etsu.edu/students/conduct/default.aspx



